
Submitter: Serena Olive 

On Behalf Of:  

Committee: House Committee On Judiciary 

Measure: HB2005 

To: House Committee On Judiciary 

 

I am writing in support of HB2005. I fear for the lives of my family and community 

everyday knowing there are people that can easily access undetectable and 

untraceable firearms. I do not understand how building a firearm without any sort of 

background check can possibly keep our community safe. If someone wants to own a 

firearm, they should go through the proper steps and not use a “work-around” to 

purchase the pieces. I have to ask myself, what are these people hiding? It is hard 

not to assume the worse if someone is behaving in this way.  

 

Please help to save lives by prohibiting firearms that are untraceable and 

undetectable and being purchased without any sort of background check. Why would 

we allow someone who would be denied a firearm through a background check to 

easily purchase one that is untraceable? 

 

Thank you for taking the time to consider what I have written. 

 

Serena Olive 

Mother/Wife/Concerned Community Member 


